
 
             

To:   Marketing, Planning & Legislative Committee  Date: 09/29/2017 

From: Ruby Horta, Director of Planning & Marketing  Reviewed by: 

 

SUBJECT:  Walnut Creek Route 4 Extended Hours 
 

Background:   

At the City of Walnut Creek’s request, County Connection has provided extended hours on 
Route 4, during the holiday season.  This service typically runs from the Friday after 
Thanksgiving to sometime around New Year’s.  Last year was the first time the Broadway Plaza 
developer elected not to pay the City for the additional service.  The City agreed to incur these 
costs directly, on a one-time basis, while they identified a new source of funding. 

County Connection staff has been informed that neither the Broadway Plaza developer nor the 
City of Walnut Creek will be paying for the extended service this year.  With the funding source 
no longer available, County Connection cannot provide extended service.  

Recommendation: 

For information only. 

Financial Implications:  

None. 

 




